
 
 

 

Cyclone Chapter of SHRM 

Meeting Minutes          

May 14, 2015 

 

 

Meeting called to order at 8:01 a.m. by President Darla Gabrielson. 

 

Present:    Human Resource Professional Members  

 

Introductions/ Icebreaker activity 

Christa Skaggs had the group talk about their company’s vision and mission statements, and how they fit or don’t fit for 

their company. 

 

Announcements, job openings and Accomplishments: 

1. Stephanie Sobotka announced that the City of Ames has two HR openings: HR Director and HR Analyst. 

2. Deb Malsom shared that she will be doing her own show at the Nevada theater and invited  

Chapter Business 

Financials: 

The April 2015 financial reports were emailed to members with the meeting announcement as well as posted on the 

Cyclone Chapter website.   

 

The following financials reports for April were read as follows: 

a. Checking - $15,787.25 

b. Savings - $3775.22 

c. CD1 - $8713.01 

d. CD2 - $5121.56 

Deb Malsom made a motion, seconded by Diane Muncrief to approve the April 2015 financials as presented.  Motion 

carried.   

 

Minutes: 

The minutes of the April 2015 meeting were posted on the Cyclone Chapter website with a link provided in the meetings 

announcement that was emailed to members. 

 

Cheryl Baker made a motion, seconded by Diane Muncrief to approve the meeting minutes of April 2015 as presented. 

Motion carried. 

Membership Report: 

Cyclone SHRM currently has 88 members in the Ames group and 11 members for the Carroll location. 

 
Education Update: 

Certificates were made available for today’s presentation for SHRM credit, HRCI credits are still pending. 

Foundation Update: 

No report 

 

Technology Update: 

No report 

 

Diversity Update: 

No Report 

 

 

 



Old Business: 

National SHRM Conference is in Vegas this year, from June 28-July 1st. The Iowa State SHRM Conference will be held at 

the Iowa Events Center in Des Moines Oct 7-9th.  

 

New Business 

Darla shared  that the first satellite meeting was held on April 30th at the Carroll site. Had 16 people in attendance. They 

are thinking about continuing every other month. 

 

Reminder that there has been a change in the date for our meeting in October due to a conflict with the State SHRM 

conference.   The meeting has changed from Oct 8 to Oct 15, and will have a presentation by David King, ISU, on 

Organizational Culture. 

 

Program Summary 

Darla Gabrielson introduced today’s presentation, which is an HR Panel Discussion - Kevin Stow, Julie Neuter, James 

Barclay – about HR Having a seat at the executive table and being a strategic partner in the organization. 

 

Closing 

The next meeting will be on June 11, 2015.  The location of the meeting will be at the ISU Foundation. 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Anna Andrews 

  

 

 


